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Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY)

From: Halah Voges <hvoges@anchorqea.com>
Sent: Friday, November 4, 2022 12:19 PM
To: Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY)
Cc: Johnson, Scott D.; Gavin Casson; Nathan Soccorsy
Subject: Carson Cleaners - October 2022 Project Update

Hi Dale, 
 
At your request, this email provides a brief progress update on field work implementation for the Carson Cleaners Site. 
Below is a summary of progress during October 2022: 
 
Summary of Actions completed during October 2022: 

 An email notification of upcoming field work was submitted on October 25, 2022. Field work is scheduled to 
begin the week of November 7, 2022. The tentative schedule was provided via the email notification and is also 
listed below. As always, the field work schedule is subject to change, and we will keep you informed of changes. 

o 11/8 – Utility Locates 
o 11/10 – Direct push sampling at CC-SB-01 and CC-SB-02 
o 11/11 – Finish direct push sampling if needed 
o 11/14 through 11/18 – Install proposed groundwater monitoring wells 
o 11/21 through 11/23 – Complete any remaining groundwater monitoring well installations and develop 

the newly installed wells 
o 12/5 through 12/16 – Conduct a full round of groundwater monitoring and the required indoor air and 

sub-slab vapor monitoring.  
 All access notifications and required City of Seattle notifications have been completed.  
 Communication with the SDOT inspectors is ongoing and will continue throughout the duration of field work. 

 
Summary of Problems: 

 Heavy construction in the area presented significant challenges and delays in approval of the ROW Permit.  
 Heavy construction in the area has the potential to delay installation and monitoring activities throughout the 

upcoming year.  
 
Schedule Implications: 

 Given the significant delays in receiving the ROW permit and scheduling drilling, the schedule for the Remedial 
Investigation Work Plan implementation has been extended to December 31, 2023. 

 
Anchor QEA intends to provide weekly updates to Ecology throughout the field work period. As such, this will likely be 
the final Monthly Project Update. Quarterly Project Updates and notifications of field work will continue per the Agreed 
Order.  
 
Please let us know if you have any questions.   
 
Halah M. Voges, P.E.  
Principal Engineer 

ANCHOR QEA, LLC 
1201 3rd Avenue, Suite 2600 
Seattle, WA 98101 
T      206.287.9130 
D     206.903.3303 
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C      206.462.9572 
 
ANCHOR QEA, LLC 
Please consider the environment before printing this email.  
This electronic message transmission contains information that may be confidential and/or privileged work product prepared in anticipation of 
litigation. The information is intended for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient, please be aware 
that any disclosure, copying, distribution, or use of the contents of this information is prohibited. If you have received this electronic transmission 
in error, please notify us by telephone at 206.287.9130. 
  
 
 


